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It was a cold windy morning on the 14th of January 2013, so dry, so frosty, and so arctic—that students were painfully staggering into the classroom with red teary eyes and cracked rosy cheeks upon mustering the strength to fall to their seats. Suddenly, Professor Mark Glines entered the room and enlightened the frostbitten undergraduates with intellectual equations and variables; since then, the semester has never been the same again. 

For the most part, my overall impression of Math 0990 has definitely been a positive one, mostly because nothing annoys me more than obnoxious college students that regard themselves as still being in high school. Consequently Professor Mark Glines doesn’t tolerate any nonsense from his students—an instructional trait I am very grateful for. 

To use a better example, last month two women (clucking hens) were talking in class for three minutes while Mark was trying to teach the day’s lesson. Right before he stopped the class, interrupted their conversation and asked them if they heard anything he said, which thankfully shut the two girls up and allowed him to continue with the lesson.      


Most instructors like to be accepted by their students—so they allow foolery in the classroom—not Mark Glines; first and foremost, he makes sure students comprehend the math lessons that way they could graduate and move onto greatness. Therefore, it has been a real benefit to have a math class where the instructor is fair, reasonable, and sympathetic when it comes to grading.


However, if I were to make any suggestions for improvement in Math 0990, I’d probably assign groups to work on math assignments together, such as what they do in Math 1030. Only because some students have complained for not being able to work with others this semester, but those are individuals who worked in groups before while taking other courses. Unfortunately these students feel the need to participate in the social sciences instead of studying in solitude, but every person is different.
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